SOOTTOOUNTY
VIRGINLIA

August 14, 2023

At a meeting of the Scott County Electoral Board begun and held at 9:00 a.m. in the EB
meeting room located at the Community Services Building, 190 Beech St. Suite 204,
Gate City, VA. Present were Joe Quillen Chairman, Vice-Chairman C.M. Bond, and
Walter Rose Secretary. Also present for the meeting was Deputy Registrar Tammy
Presley and Director of Elections Mike Edwards.

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. and upon a motion by Walter Rose, duly
seconded by Joe Quillen the minutes for June 22, 2023 were approved with all
members voting in favor.

There was no one present to speak during Public Comment.

Under Old Business, the Board discussed the Election Official for November 7, 2023
General & Special Elections. No action was necessary.

In New Business, on a motion by Walter Rose, seconded by C.M. Bond, the Board
approved an increase in pay for Election Officials with the Chief EO pay being $235, the
Assistant Chief pay being $220, and all other EO’s pay being $195. All voted in favor of
the motion. Next, a discussion was held regarding the 3 Special Elections set for
November 2023 with those being Mayor Town of Gate City, Weber City Town Council
member, and Mayor Town of Weber City. The deadline for candidates to file is Friday,
August 18, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. No other action was needed. Next under new business
was a reminder that early voting begins September 22. Item #4 under new business
was a new requirement for the Electoral Board to certify the precincts as compliant with
ADA regulations. Board members will visit these soon to complete the process. Item
#5 under new business was to set the dates for Election Official Training. The Registrar
suggested the dates of October 26", October 30", and November 2™, all beginning at
6:00 p.m. Lastly, under new business, a discussion was held regarding required
training for the Electoral Board. Registrar Edwards stated that he would research on
the process of acquiring login and passwords for the Electoral Board.

In other business, the Ballot on Demand Poll Pad carts are to be delivered this week
with the remainder of the Ballot on Demand equipment ordered and should be arriving
soon. Also, upon a motion by Joe Quillen, duly seconded by Walter Rose, all members
voted to purchase “Election Pins” for this year's election officials.

The Board scheduled its next meeting for September 6, 2023 at 9:00 a.m.



On a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by C.M. Bond, all voting in favor, the
meeting adjourned.

Walter Rose, Secretary 111en 'Chamnan




